
March 25, 2025, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of
the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. 
Present: Kevin Bartlett, Brian Brown, Travis Clabbatz, Renee Wagner and Joseph Heslop.
No residents were present for the reading of the Public Comment policy.
Joe Heslop reported that the crew had graded and planed the roads when possible,
equipment was being serviced, the crosspipe on Rich Hill Road was unplugged, Morgan
Road and Raymond Road were closed due to soft spots, road signs were being made up and
replaced as needed, and the ATV signs had been ordered. Morgan Road and Raymond Road
were firming up. Prindle Road has some bad spots. Ashton Road is starting to come apart
near where the blacktop and tiling was done last year. The Wilson Road millings area was
discussed. The millings will be hauled out, the road will be notched as done in the Dirt &
Gravel Roads projects, tiling and ditching will be done, and 6" of 2RC will be placed. The
edges of the road will be pulled back in. Brian Brown asked about putting millings on
Calkins Road and surfacing. This project was not budgeted. The extra money was put into
road maintenance. 
The Board reviewed the draft of Ordinance 2025-3, the Solar Energy System Ordinance,
amending the Zoning Ordinance, as prepared by Attorney Kurt Sundberg. Setbacks of 100'
were suggested by the Board. Provisions for screening and buffering that were in sample
ordinances were recommended to be added. 
Brian Brown made a motion to accept the draft Ordinance 2025-3, the Solar Energy System
Ordinance, amending the Zoning Ordinance, with the setback, screening and buffering
requirements. Travis Clabbatz seconded. Motion carried unanimously. 
No old business.
Under new business, Brian Brown requested that the monthly meetings be changed to the
second Tuesday of the month. This was not on the agenda for discussion. Changing the date
would result in spending money to re-advertise. This item will be put on the April 14th

agenda. 
No public was present to comment. 
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to adjourn. Travis Clabbatz seconded. Motion carried
unanimously. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:27 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted, 
              

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary


